

## CS

## Warren Consolidated Schools

Creating Dynamic Futures through Student Achievement, High Expectations, and Strong Relationships

ADMINISTRATION BUILDING 31300 Anita Warren, MI 48093 586.825.2400 Board of Education

Susan G. Trombley, President Megan E. Papasian-Broadwell, Ed.D., Vice President Carl Weckerle, Secretary I. Susan Kattula, Treasurer Leah A. Berdy, Trustee Susan M. Jozwik, Trustee Brian White, Trustee

> Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D. Superintendent

November 18, 2022

Dear WCS Community,

Late in the evening yesterday, I received an email from a community member who expressed concern that my parent letter yesterday about Carleton Middle School did not focus on the adult male who was preying on a young female student, but rather focused on her poor decision. After some careful thought, it is a very good point and one that I should have considered given the student was a victim in this situation.

As a father of three daughters, I appreciate and understand the importance of helping children not be victims on social media or in personal relationships of any kind. In fact, our district has developed a strong focus on the social emotional learning of our students, which, in today's world, is especially important given the amount of hate and misinformation that is spread on social media.

To provide some additional support for parents, I encourage you to visit the district's <u>Online Safety Resources</u> and the <u>State of Michigan Internet Safety Resources</u> for more information.

Please know that we have found some students are able to avoid child monitoring apps like Life360, Google Family Link, and NetNanny by simply using a friend's phone, which increases the challenge for all of us.

I appreciate your support, and please talk with your children.

Sincerely,

Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D.

Superintendent







## Warren Consolidated Schools Creating Dynamic Futures through Student Achievement, High Expectations, and Strong Relationships ADMINISTRATION BUILDING

31300 Anita

586.825.2400

Warren, MI 48093

Board of Education

Susan G. Trombley, President Megan E. Papasian-Broadwell, Ed.D., Vice President Carl Weckerle, Secretary I. Susan Kattula, Treasurer Leah A. Berdy, Trustee Susan M. Jozwik, Trustee Brian White, Trustee

> Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D. Superintendent

نوفمبر 18, 2022

عزيزي مجتمع WCS ،

في وقت متأخر من مساء أمس، تلقيت بريدا إلكترونيا من أحد أفراد المجتمع المحلي الذي أعرب عن قلقه من أن رسالتي أمس لم تركز على الذكر البالغ الذي كان يفترس طالبة شابة، بل ركزت على قرارها السيئ. بعد بعض التفكير الدقيق ، إنها نقطة جيدة للغاية وكان يجب أن أفكر فيها بالنظر إلى أن الطالب كان ضحية في هذه الحالة.

بصفتي أبا لثلاث بنات، أقدر وأفهم أهمية مساعدة الأطفال على ألا يكونوا ضحايا على وسائل التواصل الاجتماعي أو في العلاقات الشخصية من أي نوع. في الواقع ، طورت منطقتنا تركيزا قويا على التعلم العاطفي الاجتماعي لطلابنا ، والذي ، في عالم اليوم ، مهم بشكل خاص بالنظر إلى كمية الكراهية والمعلومات الخاطئة التي تنتشر على وسائل التواصل الاجتماعي.

لتقديم بعض الدعم الإضافي للآباء والأمهات ، أشجعك على زيارة موارد السلامة عبر الإنترنت في المقاطعة وموارد السلامة على الإنترنت في ولاية ميشيغان لمزيد من المعلومات.

يرجى العلم أننا وجدنا أن بعض الطلاب قادرون على تجنب تطبيقات مراقبة الأطفال مثل Life 360 و Google Family و Life Life و Lite بيساطة عن طريق استخدام هاتف صديق ، مما يزيد من التحدي بالنسبة لنا جميعا.

أنا أقدر دعمكم، ويرجى التحدث مع أطفالكم.

اخلاص

روبرت د. ليفيرنوا ، دكتوراه. المشرف

